

UNION SPORTIVE INTERNATIONALE DES POLICE الاتحاد الدولي الرياضي للشرطة INTERNATIONAL POLICE SPORTS UNION

Presidential Office Kuwait, 25th of February 2020

To: USIP Member countries.

To: USIP Executive Committee, Technical Committee and public committee members.

Subject: 16th USIP Congress postponed because of Corona virus

Dear Friends in Sport,

I am sorry to have to inform you that after consulting the USIP Executive Committee, Because of the Corona virus outbreak, and the responsibilities of police officers around the world, I have decided to postpone the 16th USIP Congress due to the worldwide problematics regarding the Corona virus outbreak.

As an International Police Sport Organization and as members of Worldwide Police Forces, we have to take our responsibility in this crisis.

As soon as we have information about the end of this crisis, you will be informed for a new definitive date of planning of the 16th USIP Congress (3 months before the Congress).

I hope that this crisis will come soon worldwide to an end for everyone.

I want to wish you all the best and strength in this difficult situation.

Best Regards,

President of the USIP

Sheikh Ahmed Nawaf Al Ahmed Al Sabah